SEDA AGM 15th June 2023
Proposal to include: Ruth Brown, Virna Rossi, Claire Taylor and Peter Hartley on the SEDA Roll of Honour 
The SEDA Executive Committee endorsed the nominations of Ruth Brown, Virna Rossi, Claire Taylor and Peter Hartley for inclusion on the Roll of Honour at its meeting on 15th  February 2023. 

The SEDA Membership is invited to approve the nominations.
Ruth Brown – nominated by Carole Davies SFSEDA and Elaine Fisher FSEDA
I should like to nominate Ruth Brown for the SEDA Roll of Honour and feel she meets the criteria in the following ways: 

Substantially advancing the status or role of the Association in relation to its mission
From 2017–2021, SEDA partnered the Association of Commonwealth Universities in a 4-year capacity building project in blended learning in 23 universities in East Africa, in Kenya, Rwanda, Tanzania and Uganda.  Called Partnership for Enhanced and Blended Learning (PEBL), SEDA’s responsibilities were to design, develop and deliver a course, Developing Blended Learning (DBL) that explored the pedagogic underpinnings of repurposing material for online/blended delivery, which was evidenced practically by the development of a module that was shared with colleagues in the region. Ruth was critical to the success of this project in part, due to her experience and sensitivity regarding geography and context. Her energy is boundless as is her ability to inspire others so capacity can be built for sustainable and inclusive models of blended learning. Ruth overcame any challenges and obstacles with her characteristic creative problem solving and ‘can do’ attitude. 
Feedback from successful East African participants confirms that the PEBL project has often been lifechanging.  One of the DBL3 tutors was selected for the prestigious Deans Africa Training at the Osnabrück University of Applied Sciences in Germany.  His personal action project is on blended learning.  Another said, “This has opened so many opportunities.  It has actually changed the course of my career.”

Being an outstanding advocate for staff and educational development
The 2020 COVID crisis proved the worth of the course and here Ruth played a crucial part.  (Former) students became invaluable resources in their institutions, facilitated by Ruth, and, in many cases, their skills have continued to be valued as the world of education undergoes radical change.
PEBL West Africa is a follow-on 2 -year project which has started in September 2021 It will support 12 partner universities in Ghana and Nigeria Again Ruth is the Lead Tutor on this iteration of DBL and is doing staunch work. It is expected that some 1,200 academics and over 5,000 students from Ghana and Nigeria will benefit from the project through training, tools, and frameworks. 

Leading the development of the scholarly base of staff and educational
Where Ruth has been particularly effective is in a key deliverable from this phase of DBL being a quality assured, credit-bearing blended course which will be available from OER African Repository.  Her scholarly interest and emerging expertise are in the role of tutors in online forums and participant engagement. Ruth is steadily accruing a formidable amount of knowledge and scholarship in global education, blended learning and educational development in Africa. 
In summary, Ruth Brown has done much to raise the profile of SEDA internationally in positive and far-reaching ways. She has enriched the lives of her students who then go on to have tremendous impact and influence on their own students. 

Virna Rossi FSEDA - nominated by Donna Hurford FSEDA and Celia Popovic SFSEDA

We are delighted to recommend without hesitation, Virna Rossi for the SEDA roll of honour. 

Virna put herself at the chalk-face throughout the pandemic - and from the very beginning of it - to contribute practical ideas, technical support, encouragement, and excellent advice to SEDA colleagues all over the world, and on an almost daily basis sometimes.  It was she who drew together so many on the SEDA list to be a shared collective of T&L help-exchange for each other and in service to our students through those difficult times.  

Virna regularly contributes to the SEDA list with thoughtful and provocative contributions. She kindly reminds us about SEDA's inclusive values and offers practical advice such as using Twitter tags to identify colleagues from the Global South as potential contributors to SEDA discussions including the current interest in ChatGPT. In addition, Virna makes the time to organise inclusive resource collations via Padlets, 

Virna organizes collegial sessions with PG Cert practitioners during which they create the Padlet collections. These Virna generously shares with the whole community on the EDTA site https://edta.info.yorku.ca/padlet-collection/. She is a source of inspiration and positivity to all of us with an unending supply of energy, optimism, enthusiasm and professionalism.

We cannot think of anyone more deserving for the roll of honour.
Claire Taylor FSEDA - nominated by Julie Hall SFSEDA and Pam Parker SFSEDA
Claire has recently been appointed Vice Chancellor of Plymouth Marjon – possibly the first former SEDA chair to become vice chancellor and I think this is something SEDA should really celebrate.

Specific criteria are:

1. Substantially advancing the status or role of the Association in relation to its mission
Claire has advanced the status of SEDA at a number of universities including St Mary’s London and Bishop Grosseteste Lincoln and Glyndwr. She was the first in her family to go to university and has been committed to values based education, building communities of practice and widening participation for many years. She has encouraged colleagues to join SEDA and attend conferences. She has advised on a wide range of panels including Advance HE and QAA especially when she was chair of SEDA and as a member of SEDA Exec sub committees for many years.

2. Being an outstanding advocate for staff and educational development
Throughout her career Claire has encouraged and supported colleagues to join SEDA and to continue their engagement including as a fellowship assessor and more recently an active contributor to the annual fellowship triads – quite rare for someone in a senior position. Claire has ensured that bodies such as Advance HE, WONKHE, and Office for Students are aware of and most important listen to SEDA and also encourages colleagues to get involved. To have a former chair as a VC is something we can celebrate and dare I say use to raise our profile even more.

3. Leading the development of the scholarly base of staff and educational
This is a strong strand in Claire’s nomination. Again unusually for someone in a senior position – she was DVC at Glyndwr – Claire has continued her scholarship and has been particularly influential in writing about distributed learning and teaching leadership and values based educational development. Claire has contributed effectively to SEDA publications and was a great addition to the SEDA exec committee at a time of great change and challenge to educational development during the early 2000’s.
Peter Hartley - nominated by Sue Beckingham FSEDA, Mark Schofield and Dawne Irving-Bell
We are absolutely delighted to submit Professor Peter Hartley as our nominee to join SEDA’s prestigious role of honour. For many years Peter has, and continues to be stalwart in his support of others, ourselves included. Hence it is with great pleasure that we have crafted this nomination in support of Peter as just a small way in which we can show our appreciation for everything he has done to support us, but also by recognising the reach, value and impact Peter’s work has made in enhancing learning and teaching within Higher Education across the sector. 

With regard to the award criteria we provide the following evidence in support of our nominee Professor Peter Hartley. Specific criteria are: 

1. Substantially advancing the status or role of the Association in relation to its mission
Through his advocacy for positive educational change and innovative professional development in Higher Education, our nominee, Professor Peter Hartley’s work aligns directly with SEDA’s mission: to enhance all aspects of Higher Education for the benefit of students, staff and the wider public. Working both directly for SEDA and via his work on the national stage, Peter achieves this in two ways: 
His numerous roles that support SEDA’s ‘back office’, e.g., committee work, which is undertaken with zeal and vigour, and without doubt helps ensure SEDA’s place as an unrivalled provider of the highest quality of innovative support, not only for the direct benefit of the SEDA membership, but those working to support scholarship within and across Higher Education in the UK and internationally. Navigating work at this level during the pandemic Peter’s leadership ensured SEDA cemented its presence as a national leader in providing grounded practical support complimented by high quality teaching and learning resources. Examples of how he achieved this include the transition of in-person conferences to a series of highly successful focused online events. 

His practical pedagogically focused activity. For example, devising and leading CPD staff development workshops. Through this lens, we witness Peter’s selflessness in the open sharing of his scholarship for the direct benefit of others. Always approaching this activity in such a way that he ensures developmental resources are accessible. There are numerous examples, but one of the more recent includes his presentation to the International Federation of National Teaching Fellows (IFNTF).

2. Being an outstanding advocate for staff and educational development 
Peter leads by example, and in advocating ‘life-long learning’ he is always active and takes the time to ensure his own CPD is current, so he is effective in supporting others. He retains a link to his subject (for example he is about to publish a new book on Business Communication) and his curiosity and passion for learning leads him to forever widen his knowledge boundaries. For example, his work with Dawne on concept mapping and visual thinking; and integrating technology and social media with groupwork with Sue resulting in a second edition of Success in Groupwork. 

3. Leading the development of the scholarly base of staff and educational development
Peter’s leadership in this field is evident through his work with SEDA, and other nationally recognised bodies including AdvanceHE and International Federation of National Teaching Fellows (IFNTF). Peter is active in his successful mentorship of several NTF and CATE Teams. Peter is also adept at creating opportunities for others to be involved. He has demonstrated this by leading SEDA online webinars inviting SEDA colleagues to be panel members to discuss timely topics relevant to our SEDA community. These were very much valued especially during lockdown and in absence of in person conferences. He always has his finger on the pulse of emerging hot topics and has quickly responded to Chat GPT by organising a series of webinars to advance the ongoing discussions.
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